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Fremont Cemetery Trustees 

Meeting Minutes 
June 6, 2017 

 
Present:  Cemetery Trustees Matthew Thomas, Steve Harms, Sexton Bruce White and recording secretary 
Jeanne Nygren. 
 
Trustee Harms called the meeting to order at 4:00 pm in the basement meeting room of the Fremont Town 
Hall, this was seconded by Thomas. 
 
Mr. Harms motioned to approve the minutes of the May 2, 2017 meeting as written.  The motion was 
seconded by Thomas with unanimous favorable vote. 
 
Memorial Day Services and Ceremony went extremely well and all cemeteries looked great for the event. 
 
Bruce White presented his data for the Trustees to review on the damage done by the delivery from a vault 
for $450.00 as quoted from Blue Sky.  After discussion, the Trustees feel this needs to be pursued to cover 
some reimbursement for the damages done and also to notify the funeral home.   
 
White reviewed his comparison prices for the purchase of a pruner/pole saw to trim the trees at the 
cemeteries.  They are: A Stihl heavy duty steel from Chappell Tractor for $598.00.  Dave’s Small Engine 
in Raymond for a Husqvarna at $469.00 to include weeder attachment for the pole saw and a brush cutter 
then a discount bringing it down to $420.00.   A motion to approve the purchase of the Husqvarna 
pruner/pole saw through Dave’s with attachments included for $420.00 was made by Thomas. This was 
seconded by Harms.  The vote was unanimous 2-0. 
 
Upcoming projects were identified at Hoyt Currier Cemetery on South Road that has a stone flat on the 
ground needing to be up righted, as well as several stones in the old section at Leavitt Cemetery.   

 
White received a request by Scout Kristofer Adams that is presented to the Trustees tonight of his 
intention to do the mapping of the cemeteries as his Eagle Scout Project.   Adams will organize and update 
this electronically along with members of his scout troop with assistance from White.   He will draw up a 
formal proposal.   A motion was made by Trustee Thomas to accept this project from Scout Adams.  This 
was seconded by Harms.  The vote was unanimous 2-0.  A draft of this motion will be sent for Adams to 
present to his Troop Leader that is necessary for him to start this project.   
 
Nygren showed the notice from the Justice Department that was mailed to Town Hall for seminars 
available for the Trustees. 
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Due to vacations and holiday in July their unit next Trustee meeting will be on August 1, 2017 at 4:00 
p.m.   A motion to adjourn the meeting at 4:50 pm was made by Harms.  This was seconded by Thomas.  
The vote was unanimous 2-0. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
 
Jeanne Nygren 
Recording Secretary 
 
 
 

      
 


